

Knightletter

VOL. 2 NO. 28 Pacific Lutheran University May 14, 1965



REGISTRATION SCHEDULED FOR SEATTLE, SPOKANE

The second series of pre-registration sessions will be conducted by the Registrar and Admissions offices this week end in Seattle and Spokane.

A total of 95 high school seniors will pre-register in Seattle Friday and Saturday at the Americana Motor Hotel while another 24 will register Saturday at the Davenport Hotel in Spokane. Some 16 faculty members will assist in the program.

This will bring the number of freshmen pre-registered to 269, more than 100 over last year's 165 total.

* * *

UNIVERSITY IN PROFILE

This week's University in Profile program will be a production by Paul Steen's Radio-Television class. The program is scheduled for Saturday at 3 p.m. on KTNT-TV, Channel 11.

* * *

THE COPY HOOK

A special faculty meeting will be held Tuesday, May 18 at 9:45 a.m. in Jacob Samuelson Chapel.

* * *

"Endings," new student literary publication is on sale at the Bookstore and the Information Desk for 50 cents. "CAROUSEL" OPENING NIGHT HIT, PERFORMANCES TONIGHT, SATURDAY

Rodgers' and Hammerstein's "Carousel,"
PLU's first Broadway musical, was a smashing
hit at the opening performance Thursday.
A near-capacity house saw the initial showing
of the popular musical.

Performances are scheduled again tonight and Saturday at 8:30 p.m. in the Eastvold Chapel auditorium.

Mary Ann Satrum and Steve Cornils turned in fine performances in their leading roles as Julie Jordan and Billie Bigelow.

Other members of the cast also did professional jobs as dramatic director Abe Bassett and musical director Maurice Skones had their troupe well prepared.

As usual Eric Nordholm did a superior job with the staging of the production.

All seats are reserved. Tickets will be available until 4 p.m. today at the information desk or can be purchased at the door.

* * *

THE COPY HOOK

Faculty and administrative staff are reminded to make their Alumni Day reservations by May 25 for either or both the banquet and the golf tournament in the Alumni office. The schedule of activities was mailed this week.

* * *

By Dr. O. E. Little

Former and present graduates and what is new:

Miss Dea Reimann - teaching in Wenatchee and will receive her M.A. degree in German this June from the University of Oregon.

KARL (speech) and JAMES VAN BEEK (admissions) Mrs. Walter Cameron (Isolde Fuerstenan) receives her M.A. degree in German from the University of Wash. this Sept. Also receiving his M.A. in German is Bill Chapman. He was a teaching assistant there the past 2 years.

> Mike Macdonald is an assistant in German at the University of Wash. (M.A. in 1964) and moving along toward his Ph.D. in German.

Mrs. Evas Johns (B.A. in 1965) will teach German in the Puyallup High School.

Mrs. Charlotte Tracey (B.A. in 1965) has been accepted in the Graduate School (Univ. of Wash.) and will work toward her M.A. in German.

Robert Roberts has received a free tuition grant from Portland State College where he will attend the 'Deutsche Sommerschule am Pazifik" this summer and live in the !!Deutsches Haus."

From the French Department we are proud to announce that 2 students have been accepted to join the 12 month's course of 'The Academic Year at the Sorbonne" in Paris, Miss Delores Underdahl and Miss Karen Lund. The director is Mr. Charles Haydon, formerly of PLU; now at Pella, Iowa. The student group leaves New York on June 6 by air.

Three students who have been accepted for the Junior Year at Heidelberg program are Roberta Snider, Luise Albrecht, and Ronald Smith. They leave by steamer early in Sept. 1965.

Karen Korsmo has received a tuition stipend from the University of Munich for 1965/66.

DR. THODORE SJODING (Graduate Studies) has been appointed as a visiting scholar at the University of Michigan Graduate School for the period July 26-August 21. He will do doctoral level research in the areas of sociology and psychology.....GEORGE ROSKOS (Art) has been elected to the Board of Trustees of the Tacoma Art Museum....TED

will attend the meeting of the Northwest

Athletic Conference Friday and Saturday in Salem, Ore....DR. PHILIP E. HAUGE (academic vice-president) attended the Followup Conference for the Improvement of Articulation Between Two-Year and Fouryear Colleges at the University of Washington last Monday and Tuesday and the Cooperative Program of Education for College and University Teaching at Washington State last Friday.....DOROTHY PAYNE (music) has resigned her post at PLU to accept a teaching assistantship at the Eastman School of Music, Rochester, N. Y. Miss Payne, who has been an instructor of music and piano here since 1959, will be working on the completion of work for her master's degree. She will teach theory and piano at Eastman 10 hours per week and will spend the balance of her time completing course work, writing a thesis and preparing for a graduate recital.

* * *

GAMMA CHAPTER OF THE ALUMNI ASSOCIATION TO MEET MONDAY, HOLD SWIM PARTY

The Gamma Chapter of the PLU Alumni Association will hold a meeting Monday at 7:30 p.m. in the Pflueger Hall Lounge. Feature item of business will be the election of three new board members.

Following the meeting a tour of the new swimming pool will be held. An opportunity to swim in the new facility also will be provided.

FRIENDS TO HONOR CARL FAULK

A group of friends of Carl Faulk will honor him next Tuesday with a daylong coffee hour in the CUB. Just ask for A CUP OF COF-FEE WITH CARL. The tab will be picked up by his friends.